
 
 
To:  Board of Education 
From:  Scott Woods, Superintendent 
Re:  Summer School 2025 
Date:  July 17, 2025 
 
2025 Summary 
Elementary 
At the K-5 level, we did not offer a summer school program for 2025. This was due primarily to lack of 
available space and the significant shifting of staff as a result of reorganization. The district did set aside funds 
to provide summer tutoring for students who otherwise would have been required to attend summer school. 
However, participation in this program was voluntary. K-5 did have some students who were retained either 
through automatic qualification or family request. 
 Total K 1 2 3 4 5 
Offered Summer School Tutoring 18 0 3 10 2 3 0 
Participated in Summer School Tutoring 5 0 2 3 0 0 0 
Grade of retained students. 8 4 0 1 3 0 0 
Retained students by school: Broadmeadow 2, Eastlawn 6, Northview 0, Pleasant Acres 0. 

 
Junior High 
In total, the junior high had 63 students not automatically promoted. 63 students attended summer school. Of 
these 63 students, 4 will attend RISE next year but will not be retained. Two of the four were placed at RISE 
prior to the end of the school year. Zero students did not attend summer school and will be retained next year. 
 
Retentions by Year 

 2021 2022 2023 2024 2025 
K-5 30 5 12 9 8 
6-8 0 1 2 2 0 

Total 30 6 14 11 8 
 
 

 


